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MR J MCDONALD ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND CORRECTIVE SERVICES 
AND MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (HON M RYAN)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to regulatory changes for scooters announced by the Minister on 20 
February 2022—  
Will the Minister advise (reported separately for each reform listed in the Minister’s media 
release) the number of fines issued each month since March 2022? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The announcement referred to in the Member’s question was made in a Ministerial 
Statement by the Honourable Mark Bailey, Minister for Transport and Main Roads on 
20 February 2022. 
 
Regardless, noting that scooters may be propelled either by gravity, kicking/pushing, or as 
some forms of Personal Mobility Devices (PMDs), I am advised by the Queensland Police 
Service (QPS) that there are a number of types of scooters referred to in legislation and 
regulation. 
 
I am further advised by the QPS that to separately identify all scooter types referred to in 
legislation and regulation to respond to the question would require a manual examination 
of records. I am advised by the QPS that this is considered by the QPS to be an 
unjustifiable use of police resources at this time. 
 
 
 


